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MINUTES – November 16, 2010 Meeting at London Central Library
“Presentation on London Arts Council with Rebekah Morrison-Wise, Program and Services Coordinator at Central Public Library”

Present: Beverly Payne (TVDSB), Candace Miller (Fanshawe College), Rebecca Faber & Brian Rhoden (LPL), Jane Ellyatt (City of London), Renny Thompson & Ter Vrugt (Canadian Federation of University Women),  Nancy McQuillan & Tom Crouch (LEHC), Kim Wolfe (LMFRC), Gloria Pickering (Goodwill), Alice Brona (LACW), Heather Jeffrey (Hutton House), Barb Hill (Nokee Kwe)
1) Nancy began the meeting with a general welcome and she introduced Rebekah Morrison-Wise who began her Powerpoint presentation on the London Arts Council

2) Rebekah’ s presentation focused on the importance of having a healthy arts community to maintaining a vibrant community and economy

3) Website for the council is www.londonarts.ca On the website is an arts portal for the City of London, a calendar of events, a newsletter,  an artist’s post area, job opportunities listings, and material promoting individual artists and organizations.

4) The council distributes grants under a Community Arts Investment Program. Over the past year the council has distributed almost two hundred thousand dollars to individuals and organizations doing annual work in the arts. Applications are available now, and the deadline for submission of applications for grants is February 17.
5) Rebekah is promoting the heart Public Awraeness campaign to “celebrate, engage, and invest” in arts in London. Arts organizations, businesses, artists and the media are being brought together to provide support.

6) General discussion of the importance of having a healthy arts community to promote and grow educational opportunities. 

7) General agreement on the need to promote creativity in our schools and community.

Announcements
a. Kym Wolfe informed the group that Toastmasters is doing a “Voices” seminar on Saturday December 4 for people who want to learn how to better use their voice. It’s being held at Wolseley Barracks in London and costs $10.00 per person

b. Kym also talked about the Professional Writers Association which was meeting November 25 at the United Church at Dundas and Maitland to discuss with established authors how to increase one’s chances of getting published

c. Nancy McQuillan promoted the United Way Chili Cook-Off being held at the London Employment Help Centre on November 25. The cost is $5.00 and it’s all you can eat to raise funds for United Way.

d. Jane Ellyatt announced that the City of London has been chosen to pilot an on-line application process for Ontario Works applicants. Six municipalities have been chosen for the pilot project, and the government anticipates that everyone who wants to will be able to apply on-line by Spring 2011
e. Alice Brona reminded the group that the Ritual of Remembering was being held at Brescia College at noon on December 6
f. Heather Jeffrey announced that they had had two recent graduations from the CONNECT software educational program

g. Brian Rhoden promoted the “Book For Every Child” campaign being run by the library. Books or donations can be made at any branch library.
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